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On March 13, 2012 in Zambia, accompanied by Vice-president of CNMC Tao Xinghu, the 

visiting President of CNMC Mr. Luo Tao, and director of advisory committee of CNMC 

Zou Qiao paid visit to the First President of Zambia Dr. Kaunda. 

President Kaunda has experienced the growth of friendship between China and Zambia, 

and has visited CNMC headquarters and met with President Luo Tao for many times. He 

regards China as the “all weather friend” and has constantly supported the development 

of CNMC in Zambia. 

In the meeting, Mr. Luo Tao expressed thanks to Dr. Kaunda for his outstanding 

contribution to the communication and cooperation between China and Zambia. He said 

that the friendship between two countries was established by two founding fathers, Dr. 

Kaunda and Chairman Mao Zedong. In the new centuries, CNMC will continue following 

instructions of the two state leaders and promote the friendship between China and Zambia. 

Dr. Kaunda re-emphasized that he will not change his idea that CNMC has vividly 

demonstrated the “all-weather” friendship between the two countries, and he hoped that 

CNMC could make persistent efforts in Zambia. 

 




